
 

 

 

 
U.S. Department of Justice 

Federal Bureau of Prisons 

Mid-Atlantic Regional Office 

 
 302 Sentinel Drive, Suite 200 

Annapolis Junction, MD 20701 
 
              March 18, 2014 
 
Cliff Everett, AIA, LEED®  
Phone: 410.960.0756 
 

Dear Mr. Everett: 
 
I want to express my appreciation for the outstanding design services 
you have provided to our Mid Atlantic Regional Office under our five 
(5) year IDIQ Contract.  You were the Architect In Charge under 
several projects.   
Following are examples of noteworthy work deserving mention: 

 The designs of the Alderson Commissary Building and the Memphis 
Generator Building – new construction type designs. 

 Several retrofit or renovation type projects, including 
Petersburg Environmental Permit Project. 

Whether you were tasked with new construction or renovation, your work 
was timely, through and concise.  When time frames were too tight, 
your project management skills and innovative techniques kept projects 
on schedule and within allotted budget. 
 
Based on your performance in our difficult prison setting, I feel you 
can deliver quality designs to any party or agency out there. 
 
Please consider this letter as reference for your personal and 
business endeavors. Should a party wish to discuss this reference in 
further detail please call 301-317-3256. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Julie Berbakov Rossi, P.E. 
Mid Atlantic Regional Office  


